
South Sound Sea Hawkers Newsletter Issue 9 September 2019

Margaret’S bIrtHday party

On August 17th the South Sound Sea Hawkers 
got to take part in a 100th Birthday celebration 
for Margaret Morell-Walkup at the Tacoma 
Lutheran Retirement Home. Margaret is 
a huge Seahawks fan and with the help of 
the Sea Hawkers Booster Club, in particular 
Candy Johns the Booster Club’s Liaison with 
the Seahawks, the Seahawks, along with NFL 
partner AB InBev, provided a personalized 
jersey, a card signed by the players, beverages, 
pint glasses and a whole lot of swag. They 
also provided an appearance by Blitz, which 
Margaret and the whole family really enjoyed. 
It was the Sea Hawkers honor and privilege to 
be part of this special day.

More pictures of the day are on page 3.

Margaret with South Sound Sea Hawkers 
Yolanda Morgan, Brian Deren

and Gary Holden

Thank you note from Margaret



Upcoming Events
sEptEmbEr

sEa hawkErs mEEting
september 17, 2019, 7:00 pm

CasCadE park viEwing party
October 13, 2019 10 am

against the Cleveland browns
tacoma, wa

 Christmas party
december 15, 2019 10 am

american Legion post in parkland
11204 park ave s, tacoma wa

ceNtral couNcIl

Central Council is currently in the process of 
looking at the Central Council Bylaws and any 
proposed changes. The proposed changes are:

Add: Mandatory for Chapters to publish, via email 
to chapter membership, meeting minutes within 10 
calendar days of the meeting.

Move: From the Board Secretary duties - ‘serve as 
the chair of the Grievance committee’

Move to the Parliamentarian duties - ‘serve as the 
chair of the Grievance committee’
If you have any questions regarding proposed bylaw 
changes, please direct them to parliamentarian@
seahawkers.org

The speaker for September is Sharon Jenkins, 
President of the Mary Bridge Brigade. 

The Mary Bridge Brigade is an organization of 
volunteers whose sole purpose is to further the 
interest of and aid in the support of  Mary Bridge 
Children’s Hospital.
 
Mary Bridge Children’s Hospital  is a member of 
MultiCare Health System. It is separately licensed as 
a children’s hospital in the state of Washington, and 
state designated Level II Pediatric Trauma Center 
for South Puget Sound and Southwest Washington.

The funds they raise for  Mary Bridge Children’s 
provide support for:
 Major medical equipment
 Uncompensated care
 Specialty pediatric programs
 Construction of new clinical facilities
 Improved medical technology

We are having a Play-Doh 
drive in conjunction with 
the speaker from Mary 
Bridge. Costco has a 50 pack 
for $9.99 and Walmart has 
3oz cans for 50¢.

SepteMber Speaker

Central Council  is also taking nominations for 
the following positions: President, Secretary, Vice 
President Liaison & Vice President Entertainment. 
Nominees must be submitted to VP-At-Large@
SeaHawkers.org and Nominees must be present at 
October 2, 2019 Open Council meeting to present 
themselves to Central Council. The meeting is at the 
Old Spaghetti Factory in Tukwila, the meeting starts 
at 6:00pm, social hour starts at 5:00pm.

The Board and I would like to thank Mary 
Sodawasser for her support as the Vice President 
- Publicity for the last 18 months.  I have 
accepted her resignation from the Board effective 
September 1, 2019.
 
The Vice President - Publicity is not scheduled 
for reelection until next year.  Consequently, 
we have appointed David Lopez to fulfill the 
responsibilities of the Vice President -  Publicity 
in the interim.
 
Updates to the Sea Hawker embedded email, web 
site, Face Book and other social media will occur 
as soon as possible. 
 
Please join us in thanking Mary for her work on 
the Board and Central Council.

Paul Gates, President, Central Council





blue FrIday

If you haven’t yet heard, the Seahawks in 
collaboration with the Sea Hawkers, have created 
a new initiative this season to help take Blue 
Fridays to the next level and continue to align 
our Sea Hawker brand with charitable giving and 
volunteerism. That said, we are looking to schedule 
charitable events for 52 Blue Fridays, one for every 
week of the year. Each chapter will “own” a Friday 
and choose their volunteer project. Once every 
chapter completes one Friday, we’ll schedule a 
second, and hopefully a third, and ideally we can 
keep this going with no end in sight!

The first Blue Friday was held on September 6th 
before the Bengals game, which the Seahawks and 

the Sea Hawkers are calling INTERNATIONAL 
CLEAN UP DAY.

Each chapter is being asked to put in a minimum 
of 10 man-hours for their project. South Sound Sea 
Hawkers had a total of 13 people put in a total of 
22.75 man-hours of work at the Unity Church in 
Tacoma. 

unity church in tacoma

Touchdown ciTy

There is a new policy at Touchdown City. Everyone 
now needs a ticket to get in. If you don’t have 
a ticket there is another way to get in. There’s a 
Facebook post on the Sea Hawkers Booster Club 
page with some details.

NoMINatINg coMMIttee

Deanna Roe and Sylvie Ward have volunteered  for 
the nominating committee. They will announce the 
nominees in October and we will vote in November. 
If you have anyone you wish to nominate email to  
nominations@southsoundseahawkers.com

cHarItable reportINg

Please turn in your charitable 
works!!! We didn’t have anything for 
August and I know there are people 

donating their time out there!!!!  I will 
bring a sample to the South Sound 
Sea Hawkers meeting that needs to 
be filled out!!!! There is also a copy 

attached to the newsletter.
Sue Farley



raNdall MorrIS golF tourNaMeNt

Sue and Marilyn handing out ezell’s chicken

South Sound Sea Hawkers deanna, ron,
 laVada, lou, cindi, debra and gary

Several members of the South Sound Sea 
Hawkers volunteered at Randall Morris’s 13th 
Annual Golf Tournament at the Fairwood Golf 
Club in Renton on Monday, September 9th. 
Two of the charities benefiting from the golf 
tournament are Burned Children Recovery 
Foundation and Mary’s Place.

Sue and Marilyn handed out goodie bags and 
then went to a hole on the course to hand 
out chicken. Most of the others rode with the 
celebrities and teams as scorekeepers.

It was a fun day even with the occasional 
downpour. There was a lot of food on the course 
and it was fun to interact with the various team 
members and celebrities.



 President Vice-President Treasurer Secretary

Brian Deren
253-223-9350

southsoundprez@comcast.net 

Steve Bucholtz
253-306-2668

sbucholtz@comcast.net

Sue Farley
253-468-6565

hawkette@comcast.net

Cindi Lang
253-219-0756

cnllang@comcast.net

Your Chapter Officers

I’m
 In

go haW
KS

Monthly Meetings: 
Third Tuesday of the Month

No meeting in July
Next meeting September 17

SIzzler reStauraNt
10204 South Tacoma Way

 Lakewood WA 98499
Dinner 6:00 pm - Meeting 7:00 pm

December will be our Annual Christmas Party.

Seahawk Raffle ITeMS
If you see different Seahawk items on sale, 
pick them up for the raffle and you will be 

reimbursed by the club.
South Sound Website:
•  www.southsoundseahawkers.com
Facebook:
•  South Sound Sea Hawkers

If you have any ideas for speakers
for the meetings please get in touch with 

Steve Bucholtz at sbucholtz@comcast.net

Bus to Games
Don’t forget we have a bus to go to each 

home game and we would like to get more 
riders. Price depends on number of people 

riding. The bus leaves 2.5 hours before 
game time from 78th and hosmer by Bass 

Pro Shop. we have beer, pop and a football 
board. You don’t have to be a member of 
Sea hawkers to ride. If you are interested, 

contact Sue farley at hawkette@comcast.net

tIcket raFFle
 Win Two Tickets to a Seahawks December 
game. Tickets will be $5 each or 5 for $25. 
The tickets were donated by Catrina to raise 
money for charity. She won the tickets at 
Desmond Trufant’s football camp. Let’s see 
how much money we can raise. The money 
will go to Sunny Sky’s Animal Rescue. 



	Individual / Chapter 
(CIRCLE	ONE)	

         Charitable Activity 
      Reporting Form 

 
 

Individual/Chapter (circle one): 
Date of activity (mo/date/yr):  
Individual & Chapter Member or Rep Reporting Info: 
 
Contact Information (email or cell#): 
The team and/or Sea Hawkers may want to share your activity in their newsletters or on or social media; 
please provide a phone number or email address where you can be reached so we can confirm details 
 

Snapshot 
Charity 
Activity 

Charity 
Name/Individual Activity Volunteer 

Hours 

Summary 
of Items 
Donated 

Financial 
Donation 

*Donate 
Regularly 

Pictures 
To 

Share 
Sample American Cancer 

Society 
Relay for Life Hours X # 

of 
volunteers 

10 toys (or 
$75) 

$100 Yes No 

#1 
 

       

#2  
 

      

#3  
 

      

 
Background: Why did your chapter choose to donate to this organization? Does someone in 
your chapter have a connection to this organization? Share any pertinent information that would 
tell your chapters’ story. 
 
#1  

 
 
 

#2  
 
 
 

#3  
 
 
 

 
Please add another sheet, if more room is needed. 
 

Join the Movement… 
 

Social Media: The Seattle Seahawks encourage you to hashtag #12s4Good if you post on social media about your 
charitable work or good deeds. #12s4Good is a movement about Seahawks fans to highlight their good deeds in the 
community. By hashtagging #12s4Good, other fans will be able to see your charitable work and be inspired to join 

you or do good deeds of their own. Thank you for being leaders in our community! 


